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Ms. Cindy Bladey
Office of Administration

Mail Stop: OWFN-12-H08
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, DC 20555-0001

Attention: Docket ID No. NRC-2016-0276

Re: Category 3 Source Security and Accountability; Public Meetingsand Request for Comment

Dear Ms. Bladey:

Pennsylvania appreciates the oppoitunity to comment on the Federal Register notice addressing
Category 3 Source Security andAccountability. The importance of resolving potential security
issues whendealing with radioactive materials at all levels of activities needs to be discussed and
vetted thoroughly.

NRC's proposal to require a higher degree of oversight for Category 3 sources in order to
prevent a breakdown of current requirements may be necessary only because there was a failure
with the current system. The Pennsylvania Departmentof Environmental Protection (DEP)
wishes to convey that, in our opinion, appropriate requirements for propersecurityand
accountabilityare already in place. Nevertheless, due to the Government Accountability Office
(GAG) investigation, NRC is proposing two additional requirements for Category 3 sources.

The first requirement necessitates entering Category3 source licensees into the National Source
Tracking System (NSTS) and, second, to then track these licensees within the License
Verification System.

DEP believes that the first requirement would not necessarily resolve the problem that occurred
with the issuance of a license to an unauthorized entity. Specifically, requiring the input of
Category3 sources into the NSTS would not have prevented the GAG from obtaining a license
illegally. In addition, including Category 3 sources in NSTS would double, or possibly triple,
the number of trackable sources. Further, tracking sources as low as Category 3 activities would
necessitate quarterly updates rather than annual reconciliations to ensure effectiveness.
Quarterly updates would be extremely taxing on licensees as well as regulators.

The more optimal response to resolve this liability may be the suggestion to input Category 3
sources into the License Verification System. It should be noted that this would be added work
for regulators, especially Agreement States that do not utilize Web-based Licensing, such as
Pennsylvania. Nevertheless, it is achievable.
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